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Bipartisan Firefighting Foam Bill Passes VA Legislature 
Support from firefighters, environmental and industry groups 

The Virginia legislature has overwhelmingly passed a bipartisan bill supported by firefighters, environmental 
groups, and industry aimed at responsible use of Class B firefighting foams. 

The “Responsible Firefighting Foam Management Act” establishes statewide uniform requirements that would 
restrict the use of firefighting foam containing added PFAS chemistries for training, restricts their use in testing, 
while also allowing for continued sale and use against real-world fires.  

“By passing this important bill, Virginia’s legislature is taking a responsible approach to ensuring  continued 
access to these essential firefighting tools, while at the same time eliminating potential environmental impact 
during training and testing,” said Rob Simon, Vice President of the American Chemistry Council. 

Delegate David Bulova (D-Fairfax), a chief sponsor of the bill, noted, “I am proud that Virginia is the first state in 
the nation to enact common sense measures that will allow for continued use of superior foam during live 
emergencies, while minimizing potential environmental exposure by prohibiting their use for training 
exercises.  What I really like about this bill is that it has broad support from both the public and private sectors, 
and demonstrates what can be accomplished when groups work together for the public good."  

Class B firefighting foams control combustible and flammable liquid fuel fires that can be challenging to 
manage.  The use of these materials can be essential for handling such fires at military bases, airport operations, 
storage tanks, petroleum/chemical operations, rail transportation and some power generating facilities.  The 
ability of foam to rapidly extinguish flammable liquid fires is credited with saving lives and property, and also 
minimizing the global pollution that can result from the uncontrolled burning of flammable liquids. 

“This is a great step towards preventing pollutants from washing into local waterways during firefighter training 
exercises,” said Rebecca Tomazin, Virginia Executive Director for the Chesapeake Bay Foundation. “Thank you 
to Delegate Bulova and other Virginia legislators for taking this important action.” 
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The American Chemistry Council (ACC) represents the leading companies engaged in the business of chemistry. ACC members apply the 
science of chemistry to make innovative products and services that make people's lives better, healthier and safer. ACC is committed to 
improved environmental, health and safety performance through Responsible Care®, common sense advocacy designed to address major 
public policy issues, and health and environmental research and product testing. The business of chemistry is a $526 billion enterprise and 
a key element of the nation's economy. It is one of the nation’s largest exporter, accounting for ten percent of all U.S. exports. Chemistry 
companies are among the largest investors in research and development. Safety and security have always been primary concerns of ACC 
members, and they have intensified their efforts, working closely with government agencies to improve security and to defend against any 
threat to the nation’s critical infrastructure. 
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